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Date: June 12, 1991

Division: Famly and Children
Servi ces
Adm ni stration
TO Local District Conm ssioners

SUBJECT: Adoption Poster Canpaign

ATTACHVENTS: None

This is to keep you inforned of new developnents in the adoption
initiative that the Departnment has undertaken. As you know, one purpose of
this initiative is to pronote the adoption of children wth special needs
who are now in foster care throughout New York State.

By now, you should have received New York's Family Al bun. [In the nonths
to cone, the Departnent will be nounting and inplenenting a public awareness
canpaign to help recruit adoptive parents for these children. As part of

this effort, the Departnent is developing two posters for distribution
t hroughout New York State.

The first poster features the photographs of 12 of the 14 children
highlighted in the first issue of New York's Fam |y Al bun. These photos
will be surrounded by the phrase, "Here are a Dozen of New York's Speci al
Reasons to Adopt...And W Can G ve You 900 More!" The poster will continue
to use the Family A bun slogan, "Start a famly tradition...Adopt a child
with special needs." 1In addition, it will advertise the New York State
Adoption Hotline tel ephone nunber.

In the next few weeks, we will mail copies of this poster to |ocal
districts and voluntary adoption agencies. Additional copies wll be
avai | abl e through the Regional O fices. W suggest that each | ocal district
and agency distribute the posters to libraries, churches, comunity-based
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organi zati ons, parent support groups, governnent agencies and other
appropriate organi zations in their counties. These posters, which will be

available in two sizes, should help to increase public awareness of the need
for adoptive parents for children with special needs.

We expect that prospective adoptive parents will come forward to adopt
the children who are being showcased. During this process, it is inportant
that they receive a warm wel cone and tinely and appropriate foll ow up. It
is also inmportant that the children for whom we are seeki ng adoptive hones
are properly prepared and ready for adoptive pl acenent.

We | ook forward to our continued work with you on this exciting
initiative and trust that by working together, we will find famlies for
children freed for adoption. 1In this "Decade of the Child", we plan to take
what ever additional steps are necessary to appeal to famlies who can nmake a
per manent hone for our children.

I f you have any questions regarding this menorandum pl ease contact
Kevin Leyden in the Division of Fanmily and Children Services at 518-474-9447
or Panela Wnsnman in the Division of Adm nistration at 518-486-6401.

Nel son M Wi nst ock Joseph Sem de
Deputy Conmi ssi oner Deputy Conmi ssi oner
Di vi sion of Administration Di vision of Family and Children

Servi ces



